
From: benton.elliott@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Benton Elliott
To: SENR Exhibits
Subject: SB 1530 (formerly LC 19) - Testimony in favor of strong climate action
Date: Monday, February 3, 2020 4:19:18 PM

Dear Senate Committee Environment and Natural Resources,

Please consider this testimony in favor of strong climate action in 2020.

We are in a climate crisis that demands strong climate action. Oregon’s oceans are becoming more acidic and
wildfires are growing more frequent and massive.

The current bill is a good framework but it isn’t strong enough. Senate Bill 1530 (formerly Legislative Concept 19)
is currently too weak to meet the state’s goals for reducing harmful pollution and provides too many giveaways to
the fossil fuel industry, allowing these corporations to continue polluting as usual, harming our health and the
climate. Ultimately, this proposal is too weak to meet the demands of the climate crisis.

SB 1530 needs to be stronger to reduce pollution from fossil fuel natural gas and increase investments for the clean
economy. It needs to be stronger to reduce greenhouse gases from oil companies all across the state. And
investments into communities most affected by climate change -- rural, low-income, Tribes and communities of
color -- need to be guaranteed.

Oregon’s young people need strong climate action. They need leaders to pass strong climate legislation that will
protect the air they breathe, the water they drink, and the soil that grows the food they eat. That’s why Oregon’s
youth have been taking to the streets in record numbers in all parts of the state. They are calling for leaders to pass
strong policies that will give them a future free from devastating climate disasters and collapsed economies.

Oregon’s most vulnerable populations need strong climate action. People in poverty have the most to lose under
climate change natural disasters and have fewer resources to bounce back.

Rural Oregon needs strong climate action. They are on the front lines of climate change. From ranchers in Union
County to tree farmers from Clackamas County to farmworkers in the Willamette Valley, there are strong voices
from rural Oregon calling for action and their voices shouldn’t be ignored. 

Please build upon the work you have started with SB 1530 by making the bill stronger and pass bold climate
legislation in 2020.

Thank you.

Sincerely,
Benton Elliott
1601 Olive St Apt 1107 Eugene, OR 97401-3986

mailto:benton.elliott@everyactioncustom.com
mailto:benton.elliott@gmail.com
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From: cnugent@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Carol Nugent
To: SENR Exhibits
Subject: SB 1530 (formerly LC 19) - Testimony in favor of strong climate action
Date: Monday, February 3, 2020 7:59:16 PM

Dear Senate Committee Environment and Natural Resources,

Please consider this testimony in favor of strong climate action in 2020.

We are in a climate crisis that demands strong climate action. Oregon’s oceans are becoming more acidic and
wildfires are growing more frequent and massive.

The current bill is a good framework but it isn’t strong enough. Senate Bill 1530 (formerly Legislative Concept 19)
is currently too weak to meet the state’s goals for reducing harmful pollution and provides too many giveaways to
the fossil fuel industry, allowing these corporations to continue polluting as usual, harming our health and the
climate. Ultimately, this proposal is too weak to meet the demands of the climate crisis.

SB 1530 needs to be stronger to reduce pollution from fossil fuel natural gas and increase investments for the clean
economy. It needs to be stronger to reduce greenhouse gases from oil companies all across the state. And
investments into communities most affected by climate change -- rural, low-income, Tribes and communities of
color -- need to be guaranteed.

Oregon’s young people need strong climate action. They need leaders to pass strong climate legislation that will
protect the air they breathe, the water they drink, and the soil that grows the food they eat. That’s why Oregon’s
youth have been taking to the streets in record numbers in all parts of the state. They are calling for leaders to pass
strong policies that will give them a future free from devastating climate disasters and collapsed economies.

Oregon’s most vulnerable populations need strong climate action. People in poverty have the most to lose under
climate change natural disasters and have fewer resources to bounce back.

Rural Oregon needs strong climate action. They are on the front lines of climate change. From ranchers in Union
County to tree farmers from Clackamas County to farmworkers in the Willamette Valley, there are strong voices
from rural Oregon calling for action and their voices shouldn’t be ignored. 

Please build upon the work you have started with SB 1530 by making the bill stronger and pass bold climate
legislation in 2020.

Thank you.

Sincerely,
Carol Nugent
1103 NE Irene Ct  Hillsboro, OR 97124-4044

mailto:cnugent@everyactioncustom.com
mailto:cnugent@hevanet.com
mailto:SENR.Exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov


From: elaine_nelson47@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Elaine Nelson
To: SENR Exhibits
Subject: SB 1530 (formerly LC 19) - Testimony in favor of strong climate action
Date: Monday, February 3, 2020 9:16:32 PM

Dear Senate Committee Environment and Natural Resources,

Please consider this testimony in favor of strong climate action in 2020.

We are in a climate crisis that demands strong climate action. Oregon’s oceans are becoming more acidic and
wildfires are growing more frequent and massive.

The current bill is a good framework but it isn’t strong enough. Senate Bill 1530 (formerly Legislative Concept 19)
is currently too weak to meet the state’s goals for reducing harmful pollution and provides too many giveaways to
the fossil fuel industry, allowing these corporations to continue polluting as usual, harming our health and the
climate. Ultimately, this proposal is too weak to meet the demands of the climate crisis.

SB 1530 needs to be stronger to reduce pollution from fossil fuel natural gas and increase investments for the clean
economy. It needs to be stronger to reduce greenhouse gases from oil companies all across the state. And
investments into communities most affected by climate change -- rural, low-income, Tribes and communities of
color -- need to be guaranteed.

Oregon’s young people need strong climate action. They need leaders to pass strong climate legislation that will
protect the air they breathe, the water they drink, and the soil that grows the food they eat. That’s why Oregon’s
youth have been taking to the streets in record numbers in all parts of the state. They are calling for leaders to pass
strong policies that will give them a future free from devastating climate disasters and collapsed economies.

Oregon’s most vulnerable populations need strong climate action. People in poverty have the most to lose under
climate change natural disasters and have fewer resources to bounce back.

Rural Oregon needs strong climate action. They are on the front lines of climate change. From ranchers in Union
County to tree farmers from Clackamas County to farmworkers in the Willamette Valley, there are strong voices
from rural Oregon calling for action and their voices shouldn’t be ignored. 

Please build upon the work you have started with SB 1530 by making the bill stronger and pass bold climate
legislation in 2020.

Thank you.

Sincerely,
Elaine Nelson
6786 SW 204th Ave  Aloha, OR 97078-4239

mailto:elaine_nelson47@everyactioncustom.com
mailto:elaine_nelson47@yahoo.com
mailto:SENR.Exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov


From: gwen.s.ortiz@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Gwen Stone
To: SENR Exhibits
Subject: SB 1530 (formerly LC 19) - Testimony in favor of strong climate action
Date: Tuesday, February 4, 2020 5:10:47 AM

Dear Senate Committee Environment and Natural Resources,

Please consider this testimony in favor of strong climate action in 2020.

We are in a climate crisis that demands strong climate action. Oregon’s oceans are becoming more acidic and
wildfires are growing more frequent and massive.

The current bill is a good framework but it isn’t strong enough. Senate Bill 1530 (formerly Legislative Concept 19)
is currently too weak to meet the state’s goals for reducing harmful pollution and provides too many giveaways to
the fossil fuel industry, allowing these corporations to continue polluting as usual, harming our health and the
climate. Ultimately, this proposal is too weak to meet the demands of the climate crisis.

SB 1530 needs to be stronger to reduce pollution from fossil fuel natural gas and increase investments for the clean
economy. It needs to be stronger to reduce greenhouse gases from oil companies all across the state. And
investments into communities most affected by climate change -- rural, low-income, Tribes and communities of
color -- need to be guaranteed.

Oregon’s young people need strong climate action. They need leaders to pass strong climate legislation that will
protect the air they breathe, the water they drink, and the soil that grows the food they eat. That’s why Oregon’s
youth have been taking to the streets in record numbers in all parts of the state. They are calling for leaders to pass
strong policies that will give them a future free from devastating climate disasters and collapsed economies.

Oregon’s most vulnerable populations need strong climate action. People in poverty have the most to lose under
climate change natural disasters and have fewer resources to bounce back.

Rural Oregon needs strong climate action. They are on the front lines of climate change. From ranchers in Union
County to tree farmers from Clackamas County to farmworkers in the Willamette Valley, there are strong voices
from rural Oregon calling for action and their voices shouldn’t be ignored. 

Please build upon the work you have started with SB 1530 by making the bill stronger and pass bold climate
legislation in 2020.

Thank you.

Sincerely,
Gwen Stone
311 Homestead Dr  Myrtle Creek, OR 97457-9758

mailto:gwen.s.ortiz@everyactioncustom.com
mailto:gwen.s.ortiz@facebook.com
mailto:SENR.Exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov


From: Keith Iding
To: SENR Exhibits
Subject: SB 1530 TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF CLIMATE ACTION
Date: Monday, February 3, 2020 11:55:21 PM

To: senr.exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov 

Subject: SB 1530 TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF STRONG CLIMATE ACTION

My name is Keith Edward Iding and I am from NE Portland.  I am a retired DEQ Air
Monitoring staff member.

Chair Dembrow, Vice-Chair Olsen, and Members of the Senate Interim Committee on
Environment and Natural Resources, this testimony is submitted in favor of strong climate
action in 2020. 

- We are experiencing an increasing climate crisis that demands a strong response. Oregon’s
oceans are becoming more acidic and wildfires are growing more frequent and massive.

- SB 1530 needs to be strong to reduce pollution from fossil fuel natural gas and increase
investments for the clean economy and to reduce emissions from oil companies all across the
state. Investments into communities most affected by climate change should be guaranteed. 

- Our most vulnerable populations, people in poverty have fewer resources to recover from the
natural disasters brought on by climate change and therefore have the most to lose.

- Rural Oregonians are also on the front lines of climate change. Their voices shouldn’t be
ignored.   

- Please build upon the work you have started with SB 1530 and pass this much needed
climate legislation. 

Please consider improvements to the transportation portion of the bill so all oil companies pay
their fair share no matter where they’re located so that all large polluters are held accountable. 
  
Cap-and-invest will help reduce pollution, invest in good-paying jobs, improve our
communities, and protect our health by cleaning up the air. 

I write in support of legislation that will benefit all of Oregon and carry through with the
unfinished business of HB 2020.  -  Please build upon the work you have started by making
SB 1520 a successful example of successful climate legislation this session.  We cannot afford
to miss this critical opportunity to begin action.

Thank you for the essential work which you are doing.

Respectfully submitted, 

Keith E. Iding
NE Portland

mailto:idings@comcast.net
mailto:SENR.Exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov
mailto:senr.exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov


From: joosgalefamily@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Sandra Joos
To: SENR Exhibits
Subject: SB 1530 (formerly LC 19) - Testimony in favor of strong climate action
Date: Monday, February 3, 2020 3:28:46 PM

Dear Senate Committee Environment and Natural Resources,

Please consider this testimony in favor of strong climate action in 2020.

We are in a climate crisis that demands strong climate action. Oregon’s oceans are becoming more acidic and
wildfires are growing more frequent and massive.

The current bill is a good framework but it isn’t strong enough. Senate Bill 1530 (formerly Legislative Concept 19)
is currently too weak to meet the state’s goals for reducing harmful pollution and provides too many giveaways to
the fossil fuel industry, allowing these corporations to continue polluting as usual, harming our health and the
climate. Ultimately, this proposal is too weak to meet the demands of the climate crisis.

SB 1530 needs to be stronger to reduce pollution from fossil fuel natural gas and increase investments for the clean
economy. It needs to be stronger to reduce greenhouse gases from oil companies all across the state. And
investments into communities most affected by climate change -- rural, low-income, Tribes and communities of
color -- need to be guaranteed.

Oregon’s young people need strong climate action. They need leaders to pass strong climate legislation that will
protect the air they breathe, the water they drink, and the soil that grows the food they eat. That’s why Oregon’s
youth have been taking to the streets in record numbers in all parts of the state. They are calling for leaders to pass
strong policies that will give them a future free from devastating climate disasters and collapsed economies.

Oregon’s most vulnerable populations need strong climate action. People in poverty have the most to lose under
climate change natural disasters and have fewer resources to bounce back.

Rural Oregon needs strong climate action. They are on the front lines of climate change. From ranchers in Union
County to tree farmers from Clackamas County to farmworkers in the Willamette Valley, there are strong voices
from rural Oregon calling for action and their voices shouldn’t be ignored. 

Please build upon the work you have started with SB 1530 by making the bill stronger and pass bold climate
legislation in 2020.

Thank you.

Sincerely,
Sandra Joos
4259 SW Patrick Pl  Portland, OR 97239-7202

mailto:joosgalefamily@everyactioncustom.com
mailto:joosgalefamily@comcast.net
mailto:SENR.Exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov


From: mvensnyder@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Valerie Snyder
To: SENR Exhibits
Subject: SB 1530 (formerly LC 19) - Testimony in favor of strong climate action
Date: Tuesday, February 4, 2020 9:21:11 AM

Dear Senate Committee Environment and Natural Resources,

Please consider this testimony in favor of strong climate action in 2020.

We are in a climate crisis that demands strong climate action. Oregon’s oceans are becoming more acidic and
wildfires are growing more frequent and massive.

The current bill is a good framework but it isn’t strong enough. Senate Bill 1530 (formerly Legislative Concept 19)
is currently too weak to meet the state’s goals for reducing harmful pollution and provides too many giveaways to
the fossil fuel industry, allowing these corporations to continue polluting as usual, harming our health and the
climate. Ultimately, this proposal is too weak to meet the demands of the climate crisis.

SB 1530 needs to be stronger to reduce pollution from fossil fuel natural gas and increase investments for the clean
economy. It needs to be stronger to reduce greenhouse gases from oil companies all across the state. And
investments into communities most affected by climate change -- rural, low-income, Tribes and communities of
color -- need to be guaranteed.

Oregon’s young people need strong climate action. They need leaders to pass strong climate legislation that will
protect the air they breathe, the water they drink, and the soil that grows the food they eat. That’s why Oregon’s
youth have been taking to the streets in record numbers in all parts of the state. They are calling for leaders to pass
strong policies that will give them a future free from devastating climate disasters and collapsed economies.

Oregon’s most vulnerable populations need strong climate action. People in poverty have the most to lose under
climate change natural disasters and have fewer resources to bounce back.

Rural Oregon needs strong climate action. They are on the front lines of climate change. From ranchers in Union
County to tree farmers from Clackamas County to farmworkers in the Willamette Valley, there are strong voices
from rural Oregon calling for action and their voices shouldn’t be ignored. 

Please build upon the work you have started with SB 1530 by making the bill stronger and pass bold climate
legislation in 2020.

Thank you.

Sincerely,
Valerie Snyder
3311 Valley Crest Way  Forest Grove, OR 97116-1025

mailto:mvensnyder@everyactioncustom.com
mailto:mvensnyder@yahoo.com
mailto:SENR.Exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov


From: Wesley E. Stoker
To: SENR Exhibits
Subject: TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF SB 1530
Date: Monday, February 3, 2020 8:26:45 PM

Chair Dembrow, Vice-Chair Olsen and Members of the Senate Interim Committee on Environment and Natural
Resources, please consider this testimony in favor of strong climate action in 2020.

We are in a climate crisis that demands strong climate action. Oregon’s oceans are becoming more acidic and
wildfires are growing more frequent and massive.

The current bill is a good framework but it isn’t strong enough. Senate Bill 1530 is currently too weak to meet the
state’s goals for reducing harmful pollution and provides too many giveaways to the fossil fuel industry allowing
these corporations to continue polluting, as usual, harming our health and the climate. Ultimately, this proposal is
too weak to meet the demands of the climate crisis.

Senate Bill 1530 needs to be stronger to reduce pollution from fossil fuel natural gas and increase investments for
the clean economy. It needs to be stronger to reduce greenhouse gases from oil companies all across the state. And
investments into communities most affected by climate change -- rural, low-income, Tribes and communities of
color -- need to be guaranteed.

Oregon’s young people need strong climate action. They need leaders to pass strong climate legislation that will
protect the air they breathe, the water they drink, and the soil that grows the food they eat. That’s why Oregon’s
youth have been taking to the streets in record numbers in all parts of the state. They are calling for leaders to pass
strong policies that will give them a future free from devastating climate disasters and collapsed economies.

Oregon’s most vulnerable populations need strong climate action. People in poverty have the most to lose under
climate change natural disasters and have fewer resources to bounce back.

Rural Oregon needs strong climate action. They are on the front lines of climate change. From ranchers in Union
County to tree farmers from Clackamas County to farmworkers in the Willamette Valley, there are strong voices
from rural Oregon calling for action and their voices shouldn’t be ignored. 

Please build upon the work you have started with Senate Bill 1530 by making the bill stronger and pass bold climate
legislation in 2020.

Ecologically yours,

Wesley E. Stoker

mailto:stoker@ecoregon.org
mailto:SENR.Exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov


President if ECOregon

An OR 501(c)(3) not for profit

Corvallis, Oregon, 97333, United States

___________________________

This email was sent by Wesley E. Stoker via Do Gooder, a website that allows people to contact you regarding
issues they consider important. In accordance with web protocol FC 3834 we have set the FROM field of this email
to our generic no-reply address at campaigns@good.do, however Wesley E. provided an email address
(stoker@ecoregon.org) which we included in the REPLY-TO field.

Please reply to Wesley E. Stoker at stoker@ecoregon.org.

To learn more about Do Gooder visit www.dogooder.co
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